Swindon Stargazers
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

15th March 2019
 Actions

 21 members attended.  

1. Appointment of Chairman

Peter Struve offered his resignation as Chairman for health reasons. He continues to be a member of Swindon Stargazers.

Malcolm Woods nominated Robin Wilkey to take over as Chairman ,Peter Struve seconded this and the proposal was unanimously agreed. 

Robin Wilkey proposed that the club show its appreciation of Peter Struve's founding and chairmanship of Swindon Stargazers by granting him life membership of the club. This was seconded by Hilary Wilkey and was unanimously agreed. 

2. Appointment of Vice Chairman

Robin Wilkey proposed Charles Vince continue in this post. Peter Struve seconded this and Charles indicated he is happy to continue in this role.

3. Apologies for absence

None were received.

4. Confirmation of Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 16th March 2018
Hilary Wilkey confirmed these were correct.

Some members stated they had not received the minutes of the AGM held 16th March 2018.Hilary Wilkey confirmed she had received them by email as did Clare Salmon who brought them up on her 'phone to advise Malcolm Woods had sent them at 5.03pm on 7th March 2019. Apologies were given to those who had not received the minutes and the members concerned would recheck their emails.

Signed off: Chairman
5. Report of Chairman

Robin thanked Pete for his past service as Chairman and all past and present members for their continuing support of the club.



6. Report of Treasurer and Club Secretary  Malcolm Woods


Club Finances 

There is a current balance of £686.54 in the bank (Feb statement), plus £271.53 in cash (this includes £18 early payment of a 2019/20 membership), making a total of £958.07. Known payments of £53 for this year’s FAS membership (including Public Liability Insurance), £60 for Liddington Village Hall hire (Sept – Nov 2018), and £59.39 for the Club’s Web Hosting and Domain Registration have yet to be taken from the bank. No further invoices have been received for Liddington Village Hall hire (at £20 / month) beyond Dec 2018. 

plus income from the 2018/19 membership subscriptions (£406) (plus a donation of £2).  The balance continues to remain relatively healthy and enables the club to continue with the expectation of no increase in This balance of money comprises the balance from the previous year club membership fees for the coming year.  However a healthy balance must be maintained in order to cover the ‘Excess Payment’ of £500 in the case of any third party damage to property claimed on our Public Liability Insurance (there is no excess payment on third party injury claims). 

As mentioned above expenditure in the previous year has included payment for the hire of the Liddington Village hall; membership of the Federation of Astronomical Societies (including Public Liability Insurance); and the cost of hosting the club’s web site.  A total of £122 was spent on speaker’s expenses (down on the previous year’s £333.20), and £18 towards tea / coffee expenses. Thanks are due to our speakers who generally do not charge speaker fees and very little (if any) in the way of travel costs. This enables us to keep our membership fees low. Thanks are also due to Sylvia Pilot who continues I believe to subsidise our tea / coffee and biscuits, and with some help always prepares the refreshments and does the washing up at the end.

Again there was no subsidised Christmas social event this year in the hall but instead 9 members and 6 partners had a successful Christmas meal in the Bakers Arms in Badbury. 

Club Assets
In terms of assets the club owns a projector ,  a ‘wireless presenter’ with laser pointer, a microphone extension lead,  several  telescopes and a pair of binoculars:  
Celestron 127mm (5") f10 Schmidt Cassegrain
Phenix Optics Co 125mm (5") Achromatic Refractor

Eclipse Makview4 105mm (4.1") Maksutov-Cassegrain Telescope OTA
Celestron SkyMaster 15x70 Astronomy Binoculars plus Tripod

Unbranded 150 /1400 Short-Tube Catadioptric Newtonian f/9.33

The club were kindly donated the telescopes and they are available for short term loan by members on completion of a loan form.
Club Membership
The 2018 /19 club membership was 23 paid members (22 paid for the full year and 1 for the half year). It continues to be a concern that membership numbers remain stagnant, and this can be particularly embarrassing when we have visiting speakers and a low turn out of members. 

However it is recommended that the annual subscription remains at £18 for a full year and £10 for a half year.  Members children 18 and under should continue to attend free of charge so long as they are accompanied by the member. For potential new members, the first meeting continues to be free.

Malcolm advised financially the club is just keeping going. It is advisable at least £500.00 is held in case of public liability. This cover is 3rd person only and does not apply to club members and their equipment. Malcolm again thanked Sylvia for providing refeshments and advised she pays for these in lieu of membership fees.

It was agreed membership fees and conditions of joining would remain the same for March 2019 -  March 2020.

7. Appointment of Secretary

Bob Gatten stood down as Secretary and was thanked for his work in this role. Bob Gatten nominated Hilary Wilkey to replace him, Malcolm Woods seconded. Hilary advised the club she was happy for anyone else to fill the post but as nobody offered to she accepted the position. 


8. Appointment of Treasurer and Club Secretary and Speaker Coordinator 

Owen Brazell proposed Malcolm continue in this post and Pete Struve seconded. Malcolm is happy to continue in this role although he advised he would take a break from it if anyone else wanted to take it on.

9. Appointment of Public Relations and Web Site 

Communications Officer 

Malcolm Woods proposed Robin Wilkey continue in this role alongside being Chairman and Peter Chappell seconded.

Les Higgins advised he is unable to continue to be Robin's back up due to work commitments and Bob Gatten offered to replace him. Robin will send Bob a copy of the website and send / advise the relevant software. 

10. Appointment of Committee Members

Three more club members are needed to join the Committee. 

Hilary and Bob have swapped roles on the Committee.  Owen Brazell joined the committee.  Clare Salmon joined the Committee. Clare advised she learnt about the club through a flyer at her workplace and suggested each member put one poster up in different locations to attract new members. Pete Chappell advised he advertises for Wiltshire on SGL & Astronomy Now. 
11. Membership Fees 2019/2020

Malcolm advised we should keep membership fees and conditions the same. This was agreed.

12. AOB

Owen suggested looking at other clubs' websites for ideas of new speakers to visit the club. Malcolm does this already and will continue to do so. A club visit to the Science museum at Wroughton was suggested, also to the Herschel Museum in Bath. Pete Struve suggested we consider the New College Astronomy lectures and programmes, as well as STFC (Science & Technology Facilities Council).

The club agreed that only members of Swindon Stargazers should attend the Ad Hoc Viewing sessions arranged by Mark Ackland and Mike Strange to safeguard ourselves regarding insurance and liability.  

The club agreed Friday night was still the best night to meet.

Members would welcome more practical sessions and perhaps  a summer barbecue  to view the Perseids on 12th August.

Robin declared the meeting closed. 

